CURRICULUM   COMMITTEE
January 28, 2011

Present: Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Dungan, Pittman, Armstrong, Walsh, Thorpe

Guests: Dan DeNeui, Noel Koran

The meeting began at 2:04 p.m.  The minutes from the January 21 meeting were accepted.

Psychology
Introductions were exchanged with Dan DeNeui, chair of the psychology department.  DeNeui explained changes to PSY 228.  Students will be able to substitute SOC/SSPC 241 for MTH 243 as prerequisite for several psychology courses.  Carney asked if the psychology department had discussed this prerequisite change with the mathematics department.  DeNeui said the sociology program asked psychology if it would like to offer SOC/SSPC 241.  SOC/SSPC 241 is tailored to social sciences study, so it is a good fit with psychology courses.  After further discussion of psychology catalog changes, DeNeui departed the meeting.

Performing Arts – Music
Noel Koran was introduced as chair of the department of performing arts.  He explained the change to the prerequisite/corequisite of MUS 292 (Piano Proficiencies); students need to pass the piano proficiency test, but they don’t need to take the course as much as had been required.  MUS 238 changes reflect the teaching style of the new guitar instructor.  Koran explained course changes in the major.
Performing Arts- Theatre Arts
Koran provided additional information about several proposed new courses.  An Advanced Film Acting course will follow an existing introductory film acting course.  A new minor in Film Technology is proposed; there were questions about library resources that may be needed and how these can be obtained.  Acklin suggested that student fees could be used to fund library purchases, but Pittman said he didn’t think student fees could be used in this way.  Koran confirmed that the new minor is in Film Technology (not Film Acting).  Dance courses formerly offered with the D prefix will be changed to the TA prefix, and continue to be cross-listed with the PE prefix. Existing TA 466, 467, and 468 (Drama in Western Culture series) will be renumbered TA 231, 231, 232; students will take these courses earlier in their academic career.  
Regarding the proposed Film Techniques minor, Pittman noted that one of the required video production courses no longer exists, and that he believes that two other VP courses are at full enrollment and cannot accommodate more students.  Koran said he had discussed the VP courses with Howard Schreiber, but will clarify these video production course issues with him.  These courses will need resolution before the Curriculum Committee can continue reviewing this proposal.  Koran departed the meeting.

Conclusions
Dungan/Cedar Face moved to approve all the catalog changes for psychology; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.

Cedar Face/Pittman moved to approve all the Performing Arts (Music, and Theatre Arts) catalog changes with the exception of the Film Techniques minor; the motion passed 5Y0N/0A.

Mathematics topics courses
Sherry Ettlich sent a list of revised course numbers for math topics courses; the revision conforms to the number/letter format recommended by the Curriculum Committee.  The graduate versions of the courses still have the earlier number/letter combinations; Thorpe will clarify these numbers with Ettlich.

Art & Art History
The new ARTM courses will be for Museum Studies.  For prerequisite credits for ART 491 and 495, the proposal to require a specific number of credits of prerequisite courses will not be able to be enforced in Banner, but we can list this in text within the course description.
The meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.
